





IPK School Closure

4th Sept 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians,

We hope this message finds you safe and well.

Despite our best efforts to manage the COVID safety of all IPK students and staff, we have received notification of a teacher testing positive for COVID. The teacher has not been in school since Tuesday 1st September. All student's parents who were taught by the concerned teacher have been informed directly.

Our priority is to keep the entire RAKA community safe. As a prevention and extra cautious measure, we have closed the entire IPK school for two weeks beginning Sunday 6th September. All students will move to distance learning via Google Classroom 100%.

It's imperative that all parents are connected via ClassDoJo for teacher communications. All student distance learning lessons and tasks will be conducted on the Google Classroom platform only (not on ClassDoJo). All teacher email addresses will be posted on the IPK website asap, under e-Newsletters. https://www.rakaonline.org

As we move forward for re-opening, once again we will require all staff to be COVID retested. We will also review all school safety protocols in place, and see if any improvements can be made. For example, we will examine how students and teachers can operate within more independent teams (bubbles), minimizing cross-contamination as much as possible.

As a preventative measure, do please monitor the health of your children and extended family at home for the following symptoms: a high temperature, a new continuous cough, change of smell or taste, shortness of breath, muscle pain, fatigue, stomach ache and/or diarrhoea. Should you have any concerns please contact your doctor immediately.

We understand this sudden change of schooling situation could be unsettling for some children. Supporting your child's wellbeing while they are learning at home will not only help them feel happier and less anxious, it will also help them to have positive interactions with the rest of the family and to learn more effectively. Our school counsellor, Ms Tamar is always available to support student wellbeing: tamar.abousamra@rakacademy.org

Over the coming week, we aim to keep you informed of the school distance learning programme and schedule for re-opening.

Thank you for your cooperation,

Mr Wayne

Head of School IPK







إغلاق مؤقت لمدرسة IPK

أولياء الأمور الكرام،

نتمنى أن تكونوا بصحة جيدة

على الرغم من الجهود المبذولة للحفاظ على سلامة تلاميذ و معلمي قسم IPK من كوفيد، فقد تلقينا إشعارًا بوجود نتيجة إيجابية الإحدى المعلمات. كانت المعلمة غائبة منذ يوم الثلاثاء الموافق اسبتمبر. وقد تم التواصل مع جميع أولياء أمور التلاميذ الذين تواصلوا معها بشكل مباشر.

و نود إعلامكم بأن من أهم أولوياتنا الحفاظ على سلامة المجتمع المدرسي. و كإجراء احترازي، فقد تم إغلاق مدرسة IPK بالكامل لمدة أسبوعين، إبتداءً من يوم الأحد الموافق ٦ سبتمبر. لذا سيتم تحويل العملية التعليمية بنسبة ١٠٠٪ لجميع التلاميذ إلى آلية التعلم عن بعد، باستخدام منصة جوجل كلاس روم.

من الضروري أن يكون جميع أولياء الأمور متصلين على برنامج كلاس دوجو للتواصل مع المعلمين. و سيتم إعطاء جميع الدروس و المهام للتلاميذ عن طريق منصة جوجل كلاس روم فقط (لن يتم استخدام كلاس دوجو في العملية التعليمية). كما يمكنكم الحصول على البريد الالكتروني لجميع المعلمين عن طريق الموقع المدرسي الخاص بقسم IPK، الموجود ضمن الرسائل الإخبارية الالكترونية: https://www.rakaonline.org

و سنطلب من جميع الموظفين إعادة اختبار كوفيد مرة أخرى قبل إعادة فتح المدرسة. كما سنقوم بمراجعة جميع بروتوكو لات الأمن و السلامة في المدرسة، و سنرى إذا كان بالإمكان إجراء أي تحسينات أخرى. فعلى سبيل المثال: سندرس إمكانية العمل في فرق أكثر استقلالية بين التلاميذ و المعلمين (نظام الفقاعات).

و كإجراء وقائي، يرجى مراقبة صحة أبنائكم وعائلاتكم في المنزل، و في حال تواجد الأعراض التالية: ارتفاع في درجات الحرارة، سعال مستمر، اختلاف في حاسة التذوق و الشم، ضيق في التنفس، آلام في العضلات، إرهاق، آلام في المعدة و إسهال، لا تتوانوا في التواصل الفوري مع الطبيب المختص.

نحن نتفهم أن هذا التغيير المفاجئ قد يكون مقلقاً لبعض أبنائنا، لذلك فإن دعم رفاهيتهم أثناء التعلم في المنزل يساعدهم على الشعور بالسعادة و التفاعل الإيجابي مع أفراد الأسرة، و التعلم بفعالية أكثر. لذا يمكنكم التواصل مع الأخصائية الاجتماعية في مدرستنا (السيدة تمار) على البريد الالكتروني: tamar.abousamra@rakacademy.org

خلال الأسبوع القادم سنقوم بموافاتكم بمزيد من المعلومات الخاصة بآلية التعلم عن بعد و الجدول الزمني لإعادة فتح المدرسة.

تحياتي،

وين ريتشاردسون مدير المدرسة IPK